

# Gatlinburg Sportsman's Club

## April 2023 Newsletter



#### April Meeting Highlights

## 2023

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

#### **MONTHLY CLUB MEETINGS**

The Monthly Club Meetings are held at the King Family Library in Sevierville at 6:30 PM on the second Thursday of each month.

Thursday, May 11, 2023 Bridgemont Room - 1st floor

Thursday, June 8, 2023

\* Place your event on the GSC calendar by emailing gatsport@live.com

#### 2022-2023 CLUB OFFICERS

The Club phone (865-436-0271) is answered by Paul Barton. The phone numbers or email addresses of individual Club officers are not posted on the internet for security reasons. If you need to contact an individual Club officer, Paul can forward your message to the appropriate officer.

GATLINBURG SPORTSMAN'S CLUB P. O. Box 5195 Sevierville, TN 37864 (865) 436-0271

http://www.gatlinburgsportsman.com gatsport@live.com

- The April meeting was held on Thursday, April 13, 2023 in the Bridgemont Room of the King Family Library in Sevierville.
- Members present were: Rick McReynolds, Paul Barton, Samantha Barton, Brian Kendrick, Clarence Voyles, Ken Schar, Cyndi Schar, Mike Cravy, Judy Cravy, Ed Mancke, David Deacon, Bill Mills and Paul Wellborn.
- Rick McReynolds called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.
- The treasurers report was accepted.
- The minutes were accepted.
- Mike Cravy and Eric Faig reported on the installation of the new gate controller. The new controller is working as expected. Please report any issues.
- Parking lot gate at the entrance to the Treebeard Way property: enclosures for the gate equipment are being evaluated.
- The Public Safety Cadets event is scheduled for July 17-20, 2023 and the reactive range will be reorganized for this event. Maintenance will occur before and after the event on the range July 16-21, 2023.
- A request has been received by the club about use of ranges, details about the group are being sought.
- Paul Wellborn moved to adjourn the meeting and the motion passed.
- In June the Club will accept nominations for Officers and Board members, The position of Treasurer will need to be filled.



# LISTEN UP

**NEWSLETTER:** You may view our current newsletter at anytime by going to our website:

http://www.gatlinburgsportsman.com

Then move the cursor over the heading **ABOUT US** and clicking on **NEWSLETTER** from the dropdown menu.

FOR SALE: As a service to GSC members, we will place a for sale advertisement for your firearm in the current monthly newsletter for free. Simply email <a href="mailto:gatsport@live.com">gatsport@live.com</a> with a description of your item, the asking price, and the email address or phone number by which you prefer to be reached. A picture of the item may also be shown with your ad. Ads for items which include a picture will attract much more attention than just a verbal description.

TRASH ON THE RANGE: Once you are done shooting, please remove your targets from the target holding board and place them in the trash container—OR— better yet take them to one of the county's trash convenience centers.

**Targets** left on the target boards will get wet the next time it rains and fall off of the target holding board and trash up the range. Then when the groundskeepers mow, the trash get shredded and multiplies the trashy appearance.